
NORCO COLLEGE SAFETY COMMITTEE  

MEETING MINUTES Monday March 13, 2017 

 

In attendance: Lisa McAllister (Co-chair), Sgt. Richard Henry (Co-chair) Vanessa Acosta, Nicole Brown, 
Miriam Carrillo, John Coverdale, Monica Esqueda, Mark Hartley, Timothy Huneck, Tracy Kazsuk, Daren 
Koch, Daniel Lambros, Shirley McGraw, Chris Poole, Hector Ramirez, Jim Reeves, Desiree Rivera, Patty 
Sanchez, Maureen Sinclair, Stan Tyler, Paul Van Hulle,  Monique Rodriguez (Recorder) 

Topic 1: Approval of Meeting Minutes – Main Speakers: Lisa McAllister 
Contributing Speakers: N/A 

Approval of the October and November 2017 Meeting Minutes 
Motion: Paul Van Hulle 
2nd: Nicole Brown 
Approved with majority of I’s  
Abstain: Nicole Brown 

Topic 2: Emergency Supply Order – Main Speakers: Lisa McAllister 
Contributing Speakers: N/A 

We need to finalize our emergency supply order in Aprils meeting. Please bring your suggestions with 
you if you have not already emailed them to Lisa McAllister.    

We now have a list of expirations dates for all emergency supplies. The AED is registered with 
Trackmoore and sends reminders when to check the batteries. We should look into purchasing Blue 
Cans as an alternative to water as the Blue Cans last 50 years. Mountain House foods last approx. 4 
years and is an option to look into. We are a community disaster resource and we need to remember 
that when ordering. We need to work on MOUs within the community such as Target, Stater Brothers, 
Gas Stations, the RV Place on the corner, DD Rentals, etc. There are a number of safety grants but we 
currently do not possess the resources to go after them. Maureen and Monica have volunteered to start 
looking into them. We were recently denied for a grant because they were given to cities and counties 

that these were the best currently on the market. This is only a solution for single doors. The district is 
current investigating options for all double doors on campus.   



Topic 4: Active Shooter Panel – Main Speakers: Lisa McAllister 
Contributing Speakers: N/A 

We had our Active Shooter Panel on Friday March 10th and it was a huge success. The commentary was 
great and knowledge gained is priceless. STOP the Bleed is a great program run by Riverside Community 
Hospital and we should look into the possibility of getting some of the STOP the Bleed kits or something 
comparable and keeping them with our AEDs so our on campus emergency equipment for public use is 
housed all in one place. Our goal is to eventually have an AED in every building. We will be looking into 
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